




















Jo Ann Hardesty, President 
James Posey, 1st Vice President 
Cynthia Harris, 2nd Vice President 

September 24th 2016 

Mayor Hales 
Commissioner Saltzman 
Commissioner Fritz 
Commissioner Fish 
Commissioner Novick 
Auditor Caballero 

Dear Elected Leaders: 

NAACP Portland Chapter 1120B 
P.O. Box 12333 
Portland, OR 97233 

(vacant) 3rd VP 

1 880 37 

Mellissa Lang, Asst. Secretary 
Bryant Enge, Treasure 

I am writing this evening on behalf of the members of the NAACP Portland Chapter 1120 to request you reject the new 
PPA contract negotiated behind closed doors at the direction of Mayor Hales. Where is the fire? We have a Mayor-elect 
who will take office in January, six-months before the current contract expires. This contract is another smack in the face 
of community members who expected to have an opportunity to weigh in on this contract and who expect the contract to 
reflect a new vision of policing. This contract is woefully inadequate and will lock us in for another six years of the same 
old same old pretend reform package we got under the last contract talks. 

Why is this contract so bad? It reflects the narrow focus on money rather than vision and does not reflect the will and/or 
voice of the community. There are many things wrong with this contract. 

1. The contract allows retired officers to be hired back for six-years at the top of their paygrade. However, there is no 
criteria to determine if the officer is the type of officer we want to retain on the force. With no criteria we will 
create a revolving door of police officers retiring to get the best retirement plan and then rejoining the force at 
their top pay scale whether or not they have proven experience in de-escalation and building positive community 
relations. 

2. The contract ensures that the most expensive police officers are assigned to overtime first, rather than a mid-level 
employee or rather than the right level officer needed based on the situation. This component ensures that the 
most highly paid police officers have the right to as much overtime as they want as compared to younger officers 
who the overtime might make a difference in whether or not they stay with the Portland Police Bureau. 

3. It appears that the mayor negotiated body-cam legislation with the union but reneged on the promise to the public 
that they would have an opportunity to weigh-in on body cam legislation. Instead, the mayor went behind closed 
doors with the police union and developed a policy that is just the opposite of an accountability policy. As 
proposed, police would review video prior to writing their written reports which basically extends the 48-hours to 
an unspecified period of time for police to write a report after an incident with the exception of deadly force. Why 
would police need to see video before writing a written report unless they need to make their report match what's 
on the video tape? Since the public has no access to the video this is totally unacceptable. 

4. Both the Mayor and then Police Chief (O'Dea) promised the public that we would have the opportunity to be a part 
of the process of developing body-cam regulations that would provide clear guidelines for how this technology 
would be used. In the community meetings I have attended the Mayor has misrepresented public input. There 
were two community meetings over a year ago with no other public meetings scheduled. The mayor put together 
an internal workgroup but the community has had no access to those meetings. 



5. I made several requests to both the mayor's office and the chiefs office to engage the public in this necessary 
conversation before we invest resources or negotiate a policy deal written for and with the police union. How can 
the public have any confidence in a tool that is supposed to create transparency yet is developed and agreed to 
behind closed doors? This expensive tool seems to only be beneficial to police and does nothing to contribute to 
transparency and accountability that is the expectation of the public in this new era of policing in America. 

6. The Mayor-elect is the person we need to be able to hold accountable for this contract; he should be the one 
negotiating it. The Mayor-Elect and the public deserve the opportunity to weigh-in under new leadership 
regarding the terms of a new contract. We shouldn't have to wait 6-years to have an impact on the next contract 
since it hasn't expired. This contract is a big money giveaway without any public benefit. The elimination of the 
48 hour rule looks good as a talking point. However, this is out-weighed by replacing it with legislation that 
ensures it will take longer than 48 hours for officers to both review the video and write their written reports 
because he is allowed to wait to review body cam video. With no timeline in place this rule is worse than the 48 
hour rule it will replace. We the public expect and deserve better public access, oversight and influence on this 
policy. 

Sincerely, 

Jo Ann Hardesty, President 
NAACP Portland Branch 1120 
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Moore-Love, Karla 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

Washington, Mustafa 
Tuesday, September 27, 2016 10:04 AM 
Council Clerk- Testimony 
Wesson-Mitchell, Deanna 
FW: Vote on new PPB contract 

Mustafa Washington 
Constituent Services Specialist 
Office Of Mayor Charlie Hales 
P: 503-823-4120 
mustafa. washington@portlandoregon.gov 

From: rochelle silver [mailto:rsilverl@yahoo.com] 
Sent: Monday, September 26, 2016 4:51 PM 

188037 

To: Hales, Mayor <mayorcharliehales@portlandoregon.gov>; Commissioner Fritz <amanda@portlandoregon.gov>; 
Commissioner Novick <novick@portlandoregon .gov>; Commissioner Saltzman <dan@portlandoregon.gov>; 
Commissioner Fish <nick@portlandoregon.gov> 
Subject: Vote on new PPB contract 

Good afternoon - my name is Rochelle Silver. I am a current member of the COAB and former member of the 
CRC. I will not be able to attend City Council on Wednesday but wish to make two comments for your 
consideration: 
1. I ask that you slow down in voting on a new PPB contract without consideration of a variety of issues that need to 
be changed and in light of the fact that a new Mayor/Police Commissioner will be on the job in only 3+months and 
will have to live with your decisions without weighing in on the issues himself. I understand that the PPB believes it 
needs to raise salaries to attract and retain members. Maybe that issue can be dealt with by itself and the rest of 
the contract left alone for further study. 
2. Second, and equally important, by removing the "48 hour rule" you are not accomplishing anything unless you 
add to the contract affirmative statements as to the timeline officers will be interviewed. If there is no rule, PPB and 
IA/IPR can do what they wish and officers will continue to have at least 48 hours or more before being 
interviewed. If you vote on the new contract, as is, they will need the time to not only review what they want to say 
but to review video from body cams and dash cams. This would be a serious mistake that the accountability system 
will have to live with for many years if you are hasty in pushing through the proposed changed. 
Please slow down. This is serious business and needs more study. 
Thank you, 
Rochelle Silver, Ph.D. 
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